
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date:    26 July 2021   Reference: PCG NTM 191-2021 & 195-2021 

       (HD 147/21 & 148 2021) 
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 ____________________MESSAGE____________________ 
 

     NAVPHIL 125/21 – PHILIPPINE WATERS – GUNNERY 
 

THE PHILIPPINE NAVY (PN) VESSELS WILL CONDUCT TEST FIRING OF 
THEIR NAVAL GUNS ON DATES AND PLACES AS INDICATED: 

 
A. BRP PECKSON (PC372) ON 26-30 JULY 2021 IN CAMOTES SEA AT VICINITY 

3.1 NAUTICAL MILES SOUTHEAST OFF PANGUMBACAN POINT, CAMOTES 
ISLAND, CEBU OR IN THE AREA BOUNDED BY THE FOLLOWING 
COORDINATES: 

 
POINT A:   10° 32.000'N., 124° 15.000'E. 
POINT B:   10° 32.000'N., 124° 25.000'E. 
POINT C:   10° 22.662'N., 124° 25.115'E. 
POINT D:   10° 22.720'N., 124° 15.182'E. 

 
B. BA485 AND BA487 ON 27-28 JULY 2021 IN SULU SEA AT VICINITY 8.5 

NAUTICAL MILES NORTHWEST OFF TEINGA ISLAND, BASILAN OR IN THE 
AREA BOUNDED BY THE FOLLOWING COORDINATES: 

 
POINT A:   07° 00.000'N., 121° 25.000'E. 
POINT B:   06° 55.000'N., 121° 25.000'E. 
POINT C:   06° 55.000'N., 121° 30.000'E. 
POINT D:   07° 00.000'N., 121° 30.000'E. 

 
C. BRP TAUSUG (LC295) ON 29 JULY 2021 IN LUZON SEA AT VICINITY 10 

NAUTICAL MILES SOUTHWEST OFF LUZON POINT, MARIVELES BATAAN 
OR IN THE AREA BOUNDED BY THE FOLLOWING COORDINATES: 

 
POINT A:   14° 21.000'N., 120° 16.000'E. 
POINT B:   14° 15.000'N., 120° 16.000'E. 
POINT C:   14° 15.000'N., 120° 10.000'E. 
POINT D:   14° 21.000'N., 120° 10.000'E. 
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ALL SHIPS/WATERCRAFTS TRANSITING THE VICINITY OF THE ABOVE-

MENTIONED AREA ARE ADVISED TO TAKE NOTE OF THE INFORMATION 
AND TAKE NECESSARY PRECAUTIONARY MEASURES AT ALL TIMES. 
  
 
 CANCEL THIS NAVIGATIONAL WARNING ON 31 JULY 2021. 
 
 
 
 

         Commander ANTONIO G VALENZUELA, JR 

                  Officer-in-Charge, Hydrography Branch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please e-mail maritime.affairs@namria.gov.ph if any part of this message is not received 
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